
 
 
June 1, 2016 
 

BY HAND DELIVERY AND ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI   02888 
 

RE:  Docket 4483 – In Re: Petition of Wind Energy Development, LLC and  
ACP Land, LLC Relating to Interconnection 
National Grid’s Reply to WED Correspondence dated May 25, 2016 

 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

On behalf of National Grid,1 I write in response to Petitioners, ACP Land, LLC and Wind 
Energy Development, LLC’s correspondence dated May 25, 2016 in the above-referenced 
docket.   In the May 25 letter, Petitioners stated in part that that they have no objection to the 
Company’s proposed modifications to the Distributed Generation Interconnection Tariff (Tariff), 
which the Company filed on May 11, “upon National Grid’s representation that these changes 
will not require customers to definitively determine which program they will enroll in 
(renewable energy growth, net metering or other) or, which customer accounts will receive net 
metering credits at the time of the interconnection application.”  To clarify, National Grid does 
require customers to determine which program they will enroll in when completing the 
interconnection application.  This requirement was already included in the revised Tariff that the 
PUC approved on January 15, 2016.  This requirement does not mean, however, that customers 
may not later change their program selection after they complete the application.  Petitioners are 
correct that, at the time of the application, customers are not required to definitely determine 
which customer accounts will receive net metering credits, although the Company prefers to 
receive this information at the time of the application.  Counsel for National Grid has discussed 
this matter with Counsel for Petitioners, who has indicated that he understands this clarification. 

 
Thank you for your attention to matter.   If you have any questions, please contact me at 

781-907-2121. 
        Sincerely,  

 
        Raquel J. Webster 
Enclosures 
cc: Docket 4483 Service List 
 Leo Wold, Esq. 
 Steve Scialabba, Division 

                                                 
1 The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (National Grid or the Company). 

Raquel W.  Webster 
Senior Counsel 

40 Sylvan Road, Waltham, MA02451 



Certificate of Service 
 
I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and any materials accompanying this certificate was 
electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below.   
 
The paper copies of this filing are being hand delivered to the Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
and to the Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities and Carriers. 

 
___________________________________   June 1, 2016  
Joanne M. Scanlon      Date                                 
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